STATE REHABILITATION COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES
December 13, 2010
Stewart’s Brewing Company

Governor’s Square

Bear, Delaware 19702

ATTENDING:
SRC MEMBERS:  Lisa Furber, Don Moore, Doyle Dobbins, Andrea Guest, Brenda Rodriguez, Alice Coleman, Mark Feinour, Dale Matusevich, Vicki Tully.
GUEST:  Norwood Coleman, Cindy Sterling, Vibert Sahadatalli.
VR STAFF:  HarrietAnn Litwin, Dan Madrid, Mary Schenk.
	TOPIC


	DISCUSSION


	ACTION



	WELCOME:

	Chair person, Lisa Furber, welcomed everyone to this special meeting and appreciation luncheon.  This is one of only two SRC meetings a year when the group is all in one room.  
	Those present at the meeting are listed above. 

	MINUTES:

	The minutes from the previous meeting were reviewed by the members present.
	A motion to approve thee minutes as written was made and seconded.  All members present approved the minutes.

	DIRECTORS REPORT:
Andrea Guest


	FEDERAL ITEM OF INTEREST

· Reauthorization – on hold until after mid-term elections on 11/2/10 to see the make-up of the new congress.
· Lynnae Ruttledge, The RSA Commissioner has elevated the VR Program federally to another level.  She is very active in the US Dept. of Education.  Looks for ways VR Program could use Federal funding available.  She is revamping how VR is monitored to make system a lot more productive.
	

	
	STATE ITEMS OF INTEREST:
· 2011 DOL BUDGET PRESENTATION TO THE JFC (Joint Finance Committee) is on 11/8/10.  Ed Tos will represent VR (Andrea Guest is CSAVR president and the Fall Conference is in San Diego, CA at same time)  If VR can increase funding from the state it will get more funding from Federal Government –the  match  is 80% federal, 20% state.  The information and feedback from advocates and people with disabilities is the most helpful when testimony is given to the JFC.  After a brief discussion Alice Coleman, SRC member and former VR client with over 30 years in business after being a successful VR client, volunteered to attend the hearing and testify about the VR program to make sure the JFC understands for very little state funding the benefits can be very large.  
· October 1, 2010 is the beginning of the new Federal Fiscal Year.  Successful employment outcomes (26’s) were a lot lower than FY2009 but over 700 people with significant disabilities were employed for over 90 days in FY2010.  Given 
· the state of the economy last year that was very good in the VR Directors estimation and FY2011 will be even better.  Unemployment in DE is dropping and VR is getting more referrals for services.  Applications for Disability Determination Services (DDS) are already very high.  

· 2010 GCEPD Awards Program at the Chase Center.  Will give out the 2010 Employee and Employer of the Year at a luncheon awards program.  Prior to the awards program will be held a business roundtable for midsized employers (50 to 500 employees) in New Castle County.  We hope to get 60 to 75 employers.  Roundtable discussion will be headed by Secretary of Labor John McMahon and will have a small panel of employers for discussion and then program will have five questions to generate some discussion.  Also experts from Labor Law and OOLMI data analysis will also be present to answer any questions.  Hope to cultivate new business partners and if works will hope to move the model throughout the state.
· NEW GRANT FROM US DOL:  Only 8 or 9 grants were given out nationally – 35 applicants.  This new program is launched from some of what the navigators did but also focus on transition to enhance services for students with disabilities doing the prep work VR counselor don’t  have time to do.  Grant is 1.5 million over a three year period   will have it up and running over the next several months.

· VR Waiting List:  Now only a couple of months for VR Services.  


	

	NC/SRC 2010 RESOLUTION:
Lisa Furber 

Ed Tos


	The National Coalition of State Rehabilitation Councils 2010 Resolution was put before the SRC by the SRC Chairperson Lisa Furber with a request for approval.  The mission, vision and core values were discussed.  A motion was made, seconded and approved for the Chair to sign and forward the 2010 NCSRC Resolution to the appropriate person in Washington, DC to confirm Delaware SRC as a member of the NCSRC as of this date October 11, 2010.

	

	IRI
(INSTITUTE FOR REHBILITA-TION ISSUES):

Ed Tos 


	Every year the RSA picks two topics and form study groups related to VR issues which research and write a paper on the topics.  The paper is intended as a research tool for the SRC’s.
State SRC’s and their role as partner with VR
                      Agencies.  – most SRC’s nationwide are struggling

                      with the same things are SRC.  They are trying to be

                      good partners.  

	

	COMMITTEE REPORTS:

	MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE:  Lisa Furber
· Ms. Furber reports she has not had any direct feedback from her visits to the VR field offices but hopefully the counselors will keep the SRC in mind when closing cases and will recommend successful VR clients to the SRC.

· Ms. Furber will attend the GCEPD Awards Program and have an SRC information exhibit table at the event on October 18, 2010 at the Chase Center.  She extended the invitation for other SRC members to join her at the event.

· Ms. Furber will send each GCEPD winner and nominee a letter inviting them to an SRC meeting as appropriate.
GOVERNMENT RELATIONS;  Doyle Dobbins

· Other budget hearings also might be of interest – click on Delaware .gov to Budget Hearing Schedule.     
ANNUAL REPORT:  Lisa Furber

· Due to the RSA on 12/31/10.
· Requesting volunteers to contribute what they can to this document.
· Ed Tos and Lisa Furber will meet to organize and the Ms. Furber will contact members about what they can contribute to the document.
· Ed Tos will coordinate the final 2010 SRC Annual Report.

	

	JOINT VR/DVI SRC MEETING

	In the past a joint VR/DVI SRC meeting has been held to share information, struggles and success stories and to support each other, perhaps work together on an annual report.  SRC chairperson will contact DVI SRC person to arrange a joint meeting perhaps at Buena Vista in April.

	

	MEETING ADJOURNED:

	Lisa Furber adjourned the meeting at approximately 1:00 PM
	Next meeting will be on Monday, December 13, 2010 and will be a luncheon meeting.  Time and location to be announced.
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